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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:
February 5, 2013
TO:

Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors

Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee

FROM:
Brian Dranzik, Interim Director, Department of Transportation
SUBJECT: 
PROFESSIONAL SERVICE CONTRACT BETWEEN MILWAUKEE COUNTY AND UNISON CONSULTING, INC.
. PRIVATE 

POLICY

Entering into a professional services contract requires County Board approval.

BACKGROUND
In December 2007 the County Board of Supervisors approved a new five (5) year Financial Consultant Agreement with Unison-Maximus for GMIA, for the period January 1, 2008 - December 31, 2012.  Unison-Maximus has since changed their name to Unison Consulting, Inc.  Unison Consulting, Inc. is a 100% DBE firm.
Unison Consulting, Inc. has been the airport’s financial consultant for over 15 years.  Over the years they have provided the financial expertise for the Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) Passenger Facility Charge (PFC) applications, Feasibility studies and Continuing Disclosures for Revenue bond issuance and bond rating agencies, airline lease negotiations, etc.
The current need for continuing airport financial consulting services is significant.  General Mitchell International Airport is currently in the process of submitting a new PFC Application #17 and an amendment to PFC 15.01.  GMIA further intends to amend PFC applications 10 -17.  The County will be issuing General Purpose Airport Revenue Bonds in early 2013 to provide the funding for currently approved capital projects.  This requires a bond feasibility study and report revisions for the bond companies and DAS.
Due to an administrative oversight, a new RFP was not issued in 2012 to award a new five year contract.  To achieve consistency and continuity in the services provided, the airport staff respectively requests that the Board approve a two (2) year extension under the same terms and conditions, of the current contract.  Unison has agreed to the same hourly rates for their principals as in their current contract.  An RFP will be issued in 2013/2014 for Airport financial consulting services.
RECOMMENDATION
Airport staff recommends that a two (2) year extension of this contract under the same terms and conditions as the current contract be approved, and further recommends that the Airport Director be authorized to execute a two (2) year professional services agreement extension between Milwaukee County and Unison Consulting, Inc. to provide the Airport and DAS with financial consulting services.  The contract extension will be for the two (2) year period January 1, 2013 – December 31, 2014.


FISCAL NOTE

Funding for financial consulting services is budgeted in the Airport's professional services account.  Services are based on authorized tasks with fees to be determined for each task. The 2013 adopted budget includes funding of $200,000 for financial consulting services.
Prepared by:  Patricia Walslager, Deputy Airport Director, Finance and Administration
Approved by:

________________________________

___________________________

Brian Dranzik, Interim Director


C. Barry Bateman



Department of Transportation



Airport Director
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